
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Northwest Regional Office • PO Box 330316 • Shoreline, Washington 98133-9716· (206) 594-0000 

711 for Washington Relay Service • Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341 

April 6, 2022 

Kelly Wynn 

Water & Wastewater Services 

14263 Calhoun Road 

Mount Vernon, WA 98273 

Re: National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit Modification 

Skagit County Sewer District No. 2 Big Lake WWTP; Permit No. WA0030597 

Dear Kelly Wynn: 

The permit issued for your facility on January 29, 2021 is being modified effective April 6, 2022 to make 

the following changes: 

• Remove monitoring and reporting requirements related to total nitrogen as nutrients are now

regulated under the Puget Sound Nutrient General Permit.

• Update Ecology Northwest Regional Office address and telephone numbers.

Enclosed is the modified permit and addendum to the fact sheet. Please replace your existing permit 

with the enclosed modified permit. If you have questions regarding the modification, please contact 

Tonya Lane at (206) 594-0152 or by email at tonya.lane@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Rachel McCrea 

Water Quality Section Manager 

Northwest Regional Office 

Enclosures 

By Certified Mail: 91 7199 9991 7036 4713 6063 

Ecc: Tonya Lane, P.E., Facility Manager (tonya.lane@ecy.wa.gov) 

Chris Smith, Compliance Specialist (chris.smith@ecy.wa.gov) 

PARIS: Skagit County Sewer Dist No. 2 Big Lake WWTP; WA0030597 
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